VILLAGE OF FARMERSVILLE

Minutes of Village Council Meeting

March 14th, 2022

On Monday, March 14th, 2022, The Farmersville Village Council met in regular session, Mayor Nick Lamb called the meeting to order at 7:27pm. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited and followed by roll call.

COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT: Mr. Craig, Mr. Lewis, Mr. Depew, Ms. Hadley, Mr. Cunningham.

EMPLOYEES: Derek Shell, Kelly Marascio

OTHERS IN ATTENDENCE: Kirsten Knight

Mr. Depew moved, Mr. Cunningham seconded to approve the meeting minutes of February 28th, 2022. Roll Call: Mr. Depew; yes, Mr. Craig; yes, Mr. Cunningham; yes, Ms. Hadley; yes, Mr. Lewis; yes.

VISITOR COMMENTS: none

POLICE DEPARTMENT COMMENTS: Mayor Lamb read a report from Chief Schade. Complete Auto Repair had an enclosed trailer stolen on February 20th at 10:30pm. The trailer contained a S-10 racing Blazer. Chief Schade has requested assistance from the Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation. Chief Schade reported a breaking and entering on Zehring Rd. Access was gained through a window. A pistol was taken.

Mr. Holderman arrived at 7:32pm

FIRE ASSOCIATION COMMENTS: none

LAW DIRECTOR COMMENTS: none

MAYOR COMMENTS: none

VILLAGE ADMINISTRATOR COMMENTS: Mr. Shell signed the purchase agreement for backhoe. Prograde started work on California St. They have saw cut the road. Mr. Shell asked Pro-grade for a quote for new curbs for California St. Mr. Shell the filter media has been ordered. The wastewater plant is due for a 5 year inspection. The inspection is scheduled for 3/21/22. Mr. Shell asked Ms. Knight to review contract for the new tenant at 44 Maple. Mr. Shell reports the Village has received a donation from the Farmersville Rotary Club. The Rotary Club requested for the donation to go towards the planting of an evergreen tree for the annual Christmas Tree lighting. Mr. Shell submitted for a grant to be used at the community garden. Mr. Shell has concerns about the Bradford pear trees located along Center St. This species has been deemed invasive. He will contact ODNR for advice for removal of the trees. Mr. Shell reports Charlie Wilder is interested in purchasing the property west of Sear's Hardware. Mr. Wilder would like to donate half of the price for the Village to purchase the property and then have the Village donate the house back to Mr. Wilder so he can fix it up and live in the house. Ms. Knight states the Village can not give property away. It may by possible for the Village to purchase the property as a whole and then sell some of the property to Mr. Wilder. Mayor Lamb asked Mr. Shell to ask Mr. Pohl if the house can be renovated. Mr. Shell reports Tony Mckinney would like to place a fence around the performance shop. The zoning committee will need to schedule a meeting to discuss. Mr. Craig asked Mr. Shell if the water main replacement on California St could be done in house. Mr. Shell reports the Village can attempt it, but states the job is larger than the Village can perform in house.

LEGISLATION: none

OLD BUSINESS: none

NEW BUSINESS: The pool needs a new diving board. The cost will be \$5782.00 and a \$500.00 installation fee. The cost will come out of the park fund.

Mr. Holderman moved, Mr. Cunningham seconded to approve the purchase of a new diving board at the cost of \$5782.00 and a \$500.00 installation fee, paid by Park fund. Roll Call: Mr. Holderman; yes, Mr. Cunningham; yes, Mr. Depew; yes, Ms. Hadley; yes, Mr. Craig; yes, Mr. Lewis; yes. MOTION PASSED

ANNOUNCEMENTS: none

All formal actions of the Council and relating to the approval of ordinances and/ or motions passed at this meeting were adopted in a meeting open to the public, in compliance with the law, including Section 121.22 of the Ohio Revised Code.

Mr. Depew moved, Mr. Holderman seconded, to adjourn the meeting at 8:10pm. Roll Call: Mr. Craig; yes, Ms. Hadley; yes, Mr. Lewis; yes, Mr. Depew; yes, Mr. Cunningham; yes, Mr. Holderman; yes. MOTION PASSED

Attest:

Finance and Tax Administrator, Kelly Marascio

Mayor, Nick Lamb